### FRIENDS GROUP NEWSLETTER

# **Evelyn Meador Branch**

Vol. 4, No. 3/Quarterly

September 2001



DELICIOUS SPAGHETTI DINNER
AND GREAT SILENT AUCTION
Friday September 21, 2001
5:00 P.M. - 7:30 P.M.
Bay Elementary School Cafeteria
Tickets: Adults-\$5.00 advance purchase,
\$6.00 at the door. Children-\$3.00.
Purchase tickets in advance at Bay Elementary
or the Evelyn Meador Library.
Information: Call 281-474-9142

A Volunteer Sign-up Sheet for the dinner is at the front desk in the library.

## From the Librarian:

#### STAFF CHANGES AT EVELYN MEADOR

Our Assistant Librarian/Children's Librarian for the past five years, **Myra Wilson**, has been hired as the new Assistant Librarian for the LaPorte Branch Library, which will be opening in a large, brand new building on September 20<sup>th</sup>. We all wish Myra the very best and know she will do well at LaPorte. We will miss her here. Please note that Myra will continue offering the Children's Story Time program at Evelyn Meador Branch through the month of September.

I have also hired a new Assistant Librarian to fill the spot left by Mrs. Wilson. Her name is **Kathleen Green**, and she has been the Assistant Librarian at the South Houston Branch in Pasadena for the past eleven years. Kathleen has lots of experience working with children and is really looking forward to joining us here at Evelyn Meador. Ms. Green will be joining us full-time sometime in October. In the meantime we will share her with the South Houston Branch. We are very fortunate to have someone with Ms. Green's experience coming on board, so if you see her when you come to the library, stop by and say hello and make her feel welcome.

### COMING SOON TO EV...HOMEWORK HELPER!

The Friends have agreed to fund a Homework Help Assistant for the Fall 2001 school semester. The Helper will be on site several days a week after school to assist middle school and grade school students understand homework assignments and find appropriate resources in the library and on the Internet. We will be looking for a high school senior or college student or even a retired person for this position. A detailed Job Description will be posted soon!

Gree Burns
Branch Librarian

# The Evelyn Meador Birthday Party June 4, 2001



Myra Wilson, Emogene Brummerhop, Captain Terrific and Jim Hargrove.



The Friends present a birthday present to the library, honoring Jim Hargrove.



Myra signs up applicants for the Summer Reading Program.